
 
 
 

March 31, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger      The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair         Ranking Member  

House Committee on Appropriations    House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol       1036 Longworth 

Washington, D.C. 20515      Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Fresno Airport Terminal Expansion in fiscal year 2024. The entity to 

receive funding for this project is the City of Fresno located at 4995 East Clinton Way Fresno, CA 93727-1525. 

The funding would be used to initiate Phase two of an ongoing expansion project which will accommodate 

unprecedented growth and to maintain high levels of service expected by passengers. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because Fresno Yosemite International Airport is a 

major 

economic driver in the Fresno area and serves the air travel needs of all residents of the San Joaquin Valley. As 

this historically underserved region continues to grow the Airport must grow with it. The Project expands the 

Airport to meet current and future needs, incorporates ADA improvements and enhances the passenger 

experience while providing additional travel options for this economically struggling region. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 49 U.S.C. 

47100 et seq. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

Sincerely. 

 

 
 

JIM COSTA 

Member of Congress 

 


